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September 2, 2016 
 
3M has determined that selected production lots of the following three 3M™ Versaflo™ 
TR-600 Series cartridges may have been vacuum sealed too tightly, which may affect the 
performance of the center gasket due to deformation.   
 
The products under recall were produced between May 30, 2016 and August 4, 2016. 
 

Product Affected Lots 3M ID UPC Number 

TR-6510N  
Organic Vapor/HEPA 
Cartridge 

0616 
 

70-0716-1830-3 50051131373612 

TR-6530N  
Organic Vapor/Acid 
Gas/HEPA Cartridge 

0616 
0716 
0816 

70-0716-1831-1 50051131373629 

TR-6820N 
HEPA/HF/Nuisance OV 

0716 70-0716-1829-5 50051131373605 

*One TR-6530N cartridge is included in TR-600-HIK kits – please review cartridge in kits. 
 
Please review your product inventory; if you have any of these products from the specific 
lot codes listed above, please contact 3M at 1-800-355-6682 for return and replacement 
information.  See Image 1 below for location of lot code on the box.  The same lot code will 
also be on the individual cartridge packaging and on the back of the cartridge. 
 
Some of the cartridges in these lot numbers have been inspected, tested and re-packaged 
by 3M – these will have a yellow dot on the box label and also on the individual cartridge 
package label (see Image 2 below).  Products with the yellow dot are exempt from the 
recall. 
 
We have corrected the issue at our production facility and are working diligently to restore 
supply.  Please note that this recall is only for the three products and lot numbers listed 
above and does not affect any other TR-300 or TR-600 Series filters, cartridges or the TR-
6500FC filter covers. 
 
We regret any inconvenience this may cause and appreciate your continued patience.  
Should you have any questions please contact your local Sales Representative or 
Technical Service at 1-800-243-4630.  In Canada, please call 1-800-267-4414. 
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Image 1 – LOT code identifier: 

 
Image 2 - Inspected, tested and repackaged product (note yellow dot)  
- Exempt from recall: 

 
Sincerely, 

                           
Brandon Cordts                                                   Karl Schroeder 
3M Personal Safety Division                             3M Personal Safety Division 
Respiratory Products Manager                         Respiratory Products Quality Manager 
 

 


